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Next Board Meeting  
The next Board meeting  

will be Saturday,  
September 13th 

Al’s garage, 9:30 AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance 
CA    (in the alley) 
 

    September 2025 

 

Next Club Meetings: 
 

The August meeting is at the 
Walteria Clubhouse on 

Friday, August 22nd 7:30 PM. 
The September meeting is  

At the annual picnic 

javascript:void(0)
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A Note from  

 

The Second Gear Grind 

 
 A couple of weeks ago a small group of 

Harbor Area Model A members took a pleasant Sunday morning drive to Pasadena at the invitation of 

Mickey and Bea Fruchter to join the Santa Anita A’s (they are members of both clubs) to celebrate 

their 50th Anniversary.  Numerous other Model A clubs from around Southern California were also in-

vited.  Their goal was to reach 50 Ford Model A’s together in one place. They got 75!  It was fun seeing 

old friends and making some new ones.  I bring this up because I feel it is important for us to interact 

with other clubs if we are going to continue to grow in numbers and increase our activities. 

 

 This is a reminder that our own 68th Anniversary is coming up in September, which is also my 

Birthday Month. The Activities Committee and other volunteers are busy planning and arranging for 

the event. We will be celebrating at our Annual Picnic scheduled for Sunday, September 14th 2025 in 

conjunction with International Model A Ford Day, so bring your Model A for the Photo Shoot.  The 

photo will be sent in to the National Clubs (Both MARC & MAFCA) to be included the articles on the 

IMAFD in their magazines, the Model “A” News and The Restorer.  

 

 Till next time, remember, "Rainbows come after rain". 
    Dennis  

    

 

 

 

  

 A busy weekend for the club. The Santa Ana 

club celebrated it’s 50 year anniversary and 72 Cars 

showed up! Fun time. Harbor had eight cars there. 

 At the same time, El Segundo hosted a giant 

car show on Main St. I participate in that (my home town). There were 370 cars of all types on 

display. My ‘30 Cabriolet was the only stock Model A there and drew a lot of attention. Many 

people remember early cars in their youth.  

 Getting ready to fire up my ‘29 Roadster pickup. I run a thermostat in it and it stuck 

closed creating overheating problems. I’ll fix that this next week and then both As will be    

operational again. Yeh!  

 Keep driving those As. They are almost 100 years old! 

 

  Dick 

Editor’s Corner 

By Dick Wyckoff 
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September 2025 Happenings 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
 

SEPTEMBER  
2025 

 
HARBOR A 

HAPPENINGS 

1 
DINNER 4:30 

*Location TBD 

 
 

2 3 
 

4 5 
 

6 

 
WALTERIA 

ELEMENTARY—
Centennial 

Celebration 11-2 

7 
 

8 
 

 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

9 10 
 

ACTIVITY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

1 pm 
 

 

11 
 

12 13 
INTERNATIONAL 

MODEL A FORD DAY 

 
 

BOARD MEETING—Al’s 
Garage 9:30 

 

MODEL A TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 

14 

 
HARBOR A’S  

ANNUAL PICNIC 10-3 

15 
DINNER 4:30 

*Location TBD 

 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
 

MODEL A TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

 
Al’s Garage 

9:30-12 

21 
 

22 
DINNER 4:30 

*Location TBD 

 
 

ROSH HASHANAH BEGINS 

23 
 

24 
 
 
 

 
 

ROSH HASHANAH 
ENDS 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

MODEL A TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT  

 
Al’s Garage 

9:30-12 

28 
 

29 

 
DINNER 4:30 

*Location TBD 

30     
*Contact 
Jim Huizdos or 
Gloria Younkin for 
dinner location. 
 

 

TOURS & ACTIVITIES ADDITONAL INFORMATION  
 

Walteria Elementary School – Centennial Celebration, Saturday, September 6th 
MODEL A’S NEEDED! 
Location:  24456 Madison Street, Torrance, CA 90505 
Time of Event:  11am – 2pm 
Cost: None 
Meeting Time:  10:15 leave at 10:30 
Meeting Location: Shakey’s Pizza, 3615 Pacific Coast Highway (PCH), Torrance 
Lunch: Lunch will be provided along with snacks and water.   
Misc. Information:  There will be Food Trucks, a DJ with music through the 
years, live music, and a garden unveiling along with exhibits of Walteria 
History. There will be a swing dance performance ending with teaching the kids 
swing dance moves and other activities for the kids.  It should be a fun day!    

Harbor Area Model A’s Annual Picnic, Sunday, September 14th 
We will have a short Business Meeting at the picnic. 
Time: 10am – 3pm 
Location:  Lomita Park, 24428 Eshelman Avenue, Lomita, CA 90717 
Price of Boxed Lunch:  $20  
Box lunch will include: Sandwich, wrap or salad; chips, and a cookie. 
Menu will be circulated with a sign-up sheet where you will indicate your 
selection. 
Club will supply:  Coffee, sodas, water and watermelon  
We will be having our Hubley races, Bingo and Left: Center: Right.   
And, of course, fresh air and plenty of folks you may not see too often.  Lots of 
time to visit.  See you there! 

 

 

October 11th – Redondo Union High School Classic Car Show  
October 18th – Progressive & Poker Run 
October 25th – Pumpkin Carving  

Check back here next month for more fun times ahead – Driving our A’s  
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2025 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Jim Huizdos has a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still 
have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2025 Harbor phonebooks/
rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-
quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-561-4895. Make sure Ursi has your latest info. 
Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 
changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 

 

Harbor Light 

First Issue 

September 1961 

Bob Moser, editor 

 

Over 2010 issues  

Since this first issue 
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HARBOR AREA MARC/MAFCA BUSINESS MEETING 

DATE:  July 25th, 2025    LOCATION:  Walteria Park Club House 
 
PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M. Dennis asked for a motion to     

accept the minutes from the previous meeting as appeared in the Harbor Light; Daffy made the motion and    
Dick Wyckoff second the motion. All approved. 

SALUTE TO THE FLAG: Lead by Jack Gordinier. 

RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS : Dick Wyckoff and Tim Harrison. 

PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson --- Weeg read an interesting article from an old AARP magazine. Donnis 
introduced the AARP representative and he gave an informative slide show on fraud. He answered questions from 
club members.  Nathan Sherry was presented the “Thumb” because he broke down on a recent tour. Club member 
Mickey Fruchter also a member of Santa Anita A’s invited our club to participate in their 50th year club           
anniversary on August 10th, 8:30-11AM. It will be held at Elks lodge in Pasadena and breakfast available for $17.  

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Tim Harrison – Reported his car has been in hibernation but he is working on it. Nominations 
of officer’s will be at the October meeting. One of the raffle prizes tonight is a car armrest, Dennis explained 
how it works.  

TREASURER: Daffy Wagner reported the current balance.   

HARBOR LIGHT EDITOR:  Dick Wyckoff -- Send articles and pictures from events for the Harbor Light.  

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall – Shop open tomorrow.  

TOUR DIRECTOR:  Open Position   
ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE CHAIR PERSON: Donnis Bates reported that Cliff won a trophy at the Rely For Life 
event. upcoming events. 
Aug 10th – Santa Anita A’s 50th Anniversary 
Aug 16th – Honda Tour meet at 7:15 and leave at 7:30AM 
Aug 16th -- El Segundo Car Show, contact Dick Wyckoff 
Sept 6th – Walteria Elementary 100th Anniversary. 11-4PM. 
Sept 14th – Club Picnic at Lomita Park. 10-3PM 
 
HISTORIAN:  Janet Winter – Working on an article about the Tri-Meet that our club participated in a            
few years ago. 
 
TOOLS:  Bob DeCrescenzo --- Tools available. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Ursi Schmidt – Reported that Gary Guttormson is doing better after his fall.  

SUNSHINE:  Theresa LeFall --- Reported she hasn’t been able to contact Bill Kealey. Glad Gary is here after the 
fall. Theresa reported that she is feeling better after her health problems of the last couple months. 

WEBMASTER:  Steve Thompson—Website up to date. 

ADVERTISING:  Jim Huizdos--- No Report.  

MERCHANDISE:  Jim Huizdos—Merchandise available. 

REFRESHMENTS:  Weeg Thompson --- Jack and Joan Gordinier and Donnis Bates provided the refreshments  
tonight. It was Steve’s sister recipe.  

OLD/ON GOING BUSINESS: None 

NEW BUSINESS: None 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  October 22nd  2025, 7:30 PM at Walteria Club House 

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  August 1st  2025, 7:00 PM at Dennis’ home. 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  9:07 P.M.    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin, Secretary 
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     AN UNEXPECTED DELIGHT 

     Union Station - Saturday, July 12, 2025.   

 

 I always enjoy our tours and getting together with such a great group of people.  But this one 

turned out to be a bit of a surprise.  We met at the agreed upon time, not too early.  Caravanning, staying 

together on the freeway as best we could, we met up with the Docent for our tour of Union Stations Art 

and Architecture.   

 Even though I have been there many, many times through the years I was seeing it through differ-

ent eyes.  We started at the fish tank in the Metro area near the back of the building.  They gave us these 

amazing sound amplifiers to wear, and the docent had a microphone, so that, when she spoke, it was as if she 

was speaking right into our ears.  I always expected to turn and see her beside me and she was not. When 

you walk by the fish tank it is just a regular tank with some amazing fish, but then she pointed out the etch-

ing in the glass and told us the different stories represented.  We heard about the history of the location 

and what was found there when they began to clear the land for the building.  There is a setting across from 

the fish tank that represents much of the history and includes some of the items that had been found.  The 

setting looks like a small stream with mounds that represent the mountains and contain many of the arti-

facts and items from the initial dig.   

 I will only mention some of the highlights of our tour, but know there was much more.  We learned 

about the patterns that were used and what they represented, a mural that had some of the architect’s 

family members, and the meaning behind the ones chosen. Be sure to ask us about the Bill Bell interactive 

exhibit titled “A Train” you start the interaction by saying ‘Hey Bill, old buddy . . . .”    

 Next we entered the waiting area, where you experienced the absence of loud noise and she pointed 

out the acoustics that were part of the original design and environment in that area.  As I said, there is 

much more, but I will only tell you about one more thing: an area that is generally closed to the public, but 

we had a private viewing.  It was the Fred Harvey restaurant and The Streamliner sidebar that resembled 

an elegant speakeasy of the time.    They were setting up for a private wedding but allowed us the opportu-

nity to view the interior spaces.  There were stories about the Harvey Girls and their role in train travel 

during WWII.  The tour was full of information and was enjoyed by our group! 

 

 And, finally, as per our usual, we ended our trip eating together at Phillipe the Original.  We had 

delicious French dip sandwiches (Which they are famous for) with all of the traditional sides you could 

think of, including pickled eggs and pickled pigs feet.  It was a fun day, and I enjoyed getting acquainted 

with some of our newer members.  Hope you can join us next time on some of our upcoming adventures. 

                      Donnis Bates 
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September  Birthdays September  Anniversaries 

5 Dennis Simpson 

6 Darlene Funk 

6 Jim Beardsley 

8 Rob Hernandez 

11 Ursula Schmidt 

14 Cliff LeFall 

17 Dick & Gwen Valot 

 



 

1931 Men’s Era Fashions 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2025 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Email:  OldFordor@gmail.com 
Vice-President: 
Tim Harrison       (310) 920-3319 
Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
Donnis Bates        (310) 713-5830 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 561-4895 
Historian:   
Janet Winter       (310) 251-6673 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 529-7515 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 
Regional Correspondent: 
Sue Hankins     (310) 357-5233 
Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Jim Huizdos         (310) 529-7515 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier     (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
 
Harbor Light editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      (310) 779-5772   

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

September  2025 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


